Smoking among adolescent males at Pulau Weh, Indonesia
Knut Ragnvald Skulberg1, Samarullah Hamid1,2, Arild Vaktskjold1,3
[bookmark: _GoBack]1  Department of Public Health and Sport Sciences, Faculty of Health and social sciences
Inland Norway University of Applied Sciences, Elverum, Norway
2  Municipal Health Authority of Sabang, Jalan By Pass Cot Ba’U, Sabang, Province of Aceh, Indonesia
3 Forskningsavdelinga, Innland Hospital Trust, Sanderud, Norway

Corresponding author: 
Knut Ragnvald Skulberg
Inland Norway University of Applied Sciences
Postboks 400
2418 Elverum 
Norway
Email: knut.skulberg@inn.no
Phone: +47 90143164

Competing interests: The authors declare that they have no competing interests.
Funding: Inland Norway University of Applied Sciences and Municipal Authority of Sabang, Province of Aceh, Indonesia covered travel expenses and accommodation for KRS in October 2017. The funder had no involvement in the study design, data collection, analysis, and interpretation, or writing of the manuscript. 
Acknowledgment: The authors wish to thank the three schools involved in the study, especially the pupils who participated. 
Authors' contributions: KRS and SH were responsible for designing the study, analysing the data and writing the first drafts. SH was responsible for organizing and conducting data retrieval at Pulau Weh, Indonesia. AV contributed to design of the study, the analysis plan and interpretation of the results. All three authors contributed to the writing of the final manuscript. 
Ethics approval: 
The Norwegian Centre for Research Data considered the ethical aspects of this research study. No approval was required because neither direct nor indirect identifying personal data were registered.  
The Head of the Education Agency in the Pulau Weh Municipality and the principals of all three schools, granted authorization in December 2016. Informed consent to participate in the study was obtained from parents of the participants and participants were allowed to withdraw at any point during the study.
An oral presentation was performed at Pulau Weh in October 2017 by Samarullah Hamid and Knut R Skulberg. The Deputy Mayor and the municipal school and health administration attended the presentation. A visit and a presentation of the study results were performed at the three participating schools.
